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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2009-09:
Statement of Support for the Guard and Reserve


Chancellor Motley recently signed a Statement of Support for the Guard and Reserve.”  The voluntary action restates our commitment to our faculty and staff who serve in the National Guard and military reserves in three broad areas:

· Compliance with the Uniformed Services Employment and Reemployment Rights Act (USERRA);
· Ensuring that managers and supervisors have the tools to manage employees who serve in the National Guard or military reserves; and
· Generally supporting our faculty and staff and their families who serve.

The complete Statement is available of the Department of Human Services website at www.umb.edu/administration_finance/hr/personnel/documents/national_guard.pdf.
USERRA generally prohibits discrimination against persons because of their service in the Armed Forces Reserve, the National Guard, or other uniformed services and prohibits an employer from denying any benefit of employment on the basis of an individual’s membership, application for membership, performance of service, application for service, or obligation for service in the uniformed services.
USERRA also protects the right of veterans, reservists, National Guard members, and certain other members of the uniformed services to reclaim their civilian employment after being absent due to military service or training.
- adapted from United States Office of Special Council [www.osc.gov/userra.htm]

The Department of Human Resources can help managers and supervisors with the special challenges that can occur when a faculty or staff member is called to serve in the National Guard or military reserve.
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